BOROUGH OF WILDWOOD CREST
GREEN TEAM
Meeting Minutes — 26 September 2018
Borough Hall, 6101 Pacific Avenue

The Borough of Wildwood Crest Green Team met on 26 September 2018 in the Second Floor
Conference Room.

The meeting came to order at 2 p.m.

Chairman Wilson read the “Sunshine Act” and lead the Pledge of Allegiance.

Members Mary Celebre, Joe Franco, Deborah Rogers, Darleen Devlin, John Livecchi, Vice
Chairman Gene Mulligan and Chairman Sam Wilson were in attendance. A quorum was
declared. Borough Business Administrator Connie Mahon was also in attendance.

The minutes of meeting 22 August were approved on motion of Mrs. Devlin, second by Mr.
Livecchi and unanimous voice vote.

The minutes of the workshop session on 5 September were approved on motion of Mrs. Celebre,
second by Mr. Mulligan and unanimous voice vote with Mr. Livecchi abstaining.

Under Correspondence, the Secretary brought the recent Sustainable Jersey newsletter to the
attention of the Team and reminded all of the upcoming workshop luncheon and registration
deadlines.

Peter Lomax has contacted the secretary saying he will not attend today’s meeting but asked the
Team to act to adopt and support Section 9 of the CFMP plan.

The first order of New Business was to review and discuss Section 9 of the CFMP. In review the
Team determined items 1-6 and 10 have been implemented; items 7 and 8 are being addressed
by Mr. Lomax; item 9 is being addressed by Team member Franco; items 11, 13 and 14 are
being addressed and will be further discussed at the October meeting. On motion of Mr. Franco,
second by Mrs. Devlin and unanimous vote, the Team voted to adopt and support Section 9 of
the CFMP.

Mr. Franco reported Brian Cuniff, Borough Public Relations Representative, has been posting
Team activities on the Borough accounts, but reiterated he would like to explore having our own
media presence. Business Administrator Mahon said this is feasible, but proposed content should
be reviewed by the governing body.

Mr. Franco said Mickey McLaughlin will be attending a meeting after the first of the year to
discuss electric car charging stations. Ms. Mahon said there is the possibility of installing these at
the “Old Library building” as plans move forward to renovate and redesignate the use of the
building.

Mrs. Devlin reported Seafarers Celebration noting the Team was favorably received, and the
public had many questions. Mrs. Celebre added that it was windy at the lake, and we should look
into a sturdy presentation platform to hold our materials.

Team members agreed to attend Commissioners meetings as they can to remind the governing
body of our stance on smoking in public spaces.

Under new Business, looking forward, the possibility of participating in some of the activities at
the Old Library Building was discussed with special mention of making mats of plastic bags as a
way to recycle.

Mrs. Mahon noted Ralph Cooper of Sustainable Jersey would likely be willing to make a
presentation at a future meeting. The secretary will contact him in this regard.

No members of the public spoke.

The Team will meet on 24 October at 2 p.m.

Meeting adjourned by unanimous vote at 3:10 p.m.

Deborah Rogers
Secretary



